
CLRC Legislative Committee Meeting

Wednesday, April 4, 2006

3:30 p.m.

CLRC
Present: Meg Van Patten, Baldwinsville PL; Dave Tiedemann, Syracuse University; Jan Fleckenstein, Barclay Law Library; John Walter, NOPL-Cicero; Richard Strauss, OCPL; Doreen Milcarek, OCPL; Mary Tiedemann, OCM BOCES; Ann Harris, Mid-York Library; Kuki Haines, Gage House; Susan Hughes, CLRC; Penelope Klein, CLRC

Absent: Scott Kushner, Lafayette Library

1.  Secretary Pro Tem: Susan Hughes


2.  Minutes of February 21, 2006: Approved; Ann moved, Jan seconded.  

3. Review of Legislative Day: 
· Penelope suggested that next year our publicity makes it clear that the bus boards at 6:00 a.m. and leaves at 6:30 a.m. AT THE LATEST!

· Ann Harris said the trip was beneficial.

· Jan remarked the video was a helpful tool. 

· Meg suggested that next year there should be a place on the registration form for registrants to mark down their legislative disctricts. Meg also told the Committee that the Governor’s office would not accept signed letters, citing security reasons, and Scott had to take the letters to the post office and mail them. Because of the surprise session, many of the Aides met with the librarians instead of the elected legislator. 

· Dick stated it was good to have the students present.

· Mary suggested presenting a workshop directed to students in the future regarding specifics about Library Day and Legislation. 

· Ann stated there were many participants for the “Read” posters and Meg had a list of the elected participants who had “Read” posters done.

· Penelope sent letters to thank the organizations who donated money towards the cost of the bus, and formally thanked the elected officials with letters. Penelope is meeting with Senator Dave Valesky’s Chief Aide on April 12 to introduce herself and follow up on Library Day.

4.  New Business:

· Ann suggested creating some training for Legislative Aides and would like ideas. She suggested an overview of the databases that CLRC provides to member libraries.

· Penelope announced that once she meets with a Legislator or the Legislative Aide she will communicate regularly with them on a monthly basis regarding Library issues. 

· Penelope suggested getting a bus and scheduling a Legislative Day trip to Washington D.C. for 2007.

5.  Other 

· Penelope announced that CLRC now has a color printer which can be used for marketing handouts and packet inserts in 2007.

· Meg asked everyone to begin to think about locations for next year’s Legislative Breakfasts for next December.  Keeping with tradition, we will try to find a different type of library than that represented in each area the previous year.   For 2007: East (public library) and in the West (special library or school library)

6.   Next Meeting: September 19, 2006 at CLRC Headquarters, 3:30 p.m.

